
1 

 

 

Supplement  

 

to the 

Statement by the Supervisory Board  

to the 

 

Flughafen Wien Aktiengesellschaft 

(the “Target”) 

 

as a result of the 

 

Amendment 

of the Voluntary Public Partial Offer in accordance with sections 4 

et seq. of the Austrian Takeover Act  

 

by 

 

Airports Group Europe S.à r.l. 

(the “Bidder”) 

 

 



2 

 

 

On 11 August 2022, Airports Group Europe S.à r.l. (the “Bidder”) published a voluntary 

public partial offer (the “Offer”) in accordance with sections 4 et seq. of the 

Übernahmegesetz (ÜbG – Austrian Takeover Act) for the acquisition of up to 8,399,990 

bearer shares in Flughafen Wien Aktiengesellschaft (the “Target”), equivalent to 10% 

minus 10 shares of the total share capital of the Target. In accordance with section 4.6 

of the Offer, the Bidder was entitled to make a subsequent improvement to the Offer. 

The Bidder has exercised this right and published an amendment of its voluntary public 

partial offer (the “Amendments”), dated 23 September 2022, on 26 September 2022.  

The Management Board of Flughafen Wien AG has therefore published a supplement 

to its statement of 18 August 2022 to comment on the Bidder’s Amendments. 

Ultimately, the Management Board maintains its recommendation that shareholders 

should not accept the Bidder’s offer. 

The Supervisory Board has decided not to make a detailed statement on the Bidder’s 

Amendments to its offer documents. The Supervisory Board refers to the 

supplementary statement by the Management Board in this regard, which has been 

published together with this statement. The Supervisory Board concurs with the 

Management Board’s supplementary statement and endorses it in full. 

 

Schwechat, [date]  

 

For the Supervisory Board 


